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MANITOBA’S ANTI-BULLYING STRATEGY
In December 2012, the province introduced a strong, comprehensive anti-bullying strategy that includes: 

· support for teachers including expanded training supports, workshops and other professional learning opportunities, and ongoing support for the Respect in School initiative;

· help for parents including new online information including resources on how to recognize, deal with and report bullying; and
· help for students including strengthened anti-bullying legislation and the Tell Them From Me Survey to allow schools to hear directly from students about bullying.
Manitoba also passed legislation in 2011 that established a provincewide approach to reporting serious student misconduct.  All employees of a school division and those who have care and charge of students, including during school-approved activities such as sporting events or field trips, must report unacceptable student conduct to the principal as soon as possible.

In 2008, amendments were made to the Public Schools Act to expand the definition of bullying to include cyberbullying and require school boards to establish a policy regarding the appropriate use of the Internet and electronic mail, and digital and electronic devices. 

In 2004, the Manitoba government made it law that schools must ensure safe and caring environments for all students.  The Safe Schools Charter requires Manitoba schools to keep their safety policies appropriate and current.  In addition, every school in the province must have a code of conduct that protects students by addressing bullying, abuse, discrimination, gang activity, possession of weapons, use of the Internet, use and possession of alcohol and drugs, disciplinary consequences, and appeal mechanisms for those consequences.

For more information on bullying awareness, visit www.edu.gov.mb.ca/k12/safe_schools/. 
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